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Mayor Debbie Winn 

MAYOR’S MESSAGE 

MAYOR DEBBIE WINN 
     Tooele City is a great place to live, but it is also a great place to 
work. Our employees work very hard to provide a safe, healthy, 
fun, and active community and are responsible for the health, 
welfare, and safety of our residents.       
     I want to acknowledge our Public Works Department. Some-
times we overlook the important work they do and take for  
granted the jobs that they do.  These are the employees who keep 
our water system, sewer system, streets, and fleet running and in 
good condition. Most work 40 hours per week but many are  
always on call and often work more than 40 hours.  When there 
are emergencies, they are who we call, along with our first  
responders.  
     On Saturday, August 6th, the Public Works crews were called 

out during the rainstorm to help clean up from the flooding. They helped clear gutters and 
storm drains, replaced manhole covers, and cleaned up the roads that were full of debris. 
     On Sunday, August 7th they were called out again. This is an email we received from one of 
our residents, “I called Sunday about 3 pm, saw a leak in the middle of 805 Broadmore Way.  
The Police Dept. Dispatcher said she would get it to the Water Dept.  About 1 hour later they 
showed up.  There were about 5 guys.  Back hoe/dump truck you name, they had it.  Great 
bunch of men.  They worked their butts till about 11:30 pm and got it fixed.  I just wanted you 
to know and maybe send them a THANK YOU from me.  They are a Class Act... sincerely Tooele 
City Resident.” 
     We have also received emails in appreciation of the chip seal and new striping on  
Skyline Drive and how nice it looks and how it will help deter speeding and illegal passing on 
that road.  Another resident emailed to thank our streets crews for installing a “Dead End” sign 
on their street, and said how much it has already helped. 
     Many of these tasks often go unnoticed, so I appreciate the emails I have received from our 
residents.  I would also like to thank each of these employees for their hard work and their 
dedication to our City. 
PUBLIC WORKS ADMINISTRATION: Jamie Grandpre, Tiffany Day, Laura Bankhead, Marisa 
Snyder, Ryann Willardson, Jack Cochrane, Julie Ann Prescott 
STREETS: Geoff Allred, Mark Hervat, Dave Beck, Levi Mascarenas, Robert McMain, Corey 
Soderman, Josh Erickson, Logan Moyes, Colt Youngdell, Roland Pyne  
WATER RECLAMATION: Troy Meyer, Ray Henninger, Robert Adams, Colton Tate,  
Miguel Sandoval, Jason Martinez, Jason Allred, Taylor Jorgensen, Saxon Carter, Hunter  
Sherburne 
WATER: Morgan Evans, James Lawless, Jon Wexels, Kameron Rockwell, Nick Mansanarez, 
Jason Faudree  
SHOP:  Scott Miller, Justin Richardson, Scott Allred, Mark Davidson  

 

~Mayor Debbie Winn 

WE’RE CELEBRATING ONE YEAR 
OF OUR EXPANDED  8 PAGE  

NEWSLETTER FORMAT! 
THANKS FOR READING AND 

BEING INFORMED!  WE WOULD 
LOVE TO HEAR YOUR  

SUGGESTIONS ON HOW  WE 
CAN IMPROVE  OUR  MONTHLY 

NEWSLETTER.  PLEASE SEND  
COMMENTS TO  

SHILOB@TOOELECITY.ORG 
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Tooele City Council 

Justin Brady 
jbrady@tooelecity.org 

Maresa Manzione 
mmanzione@tooelecity.org 

Tony Graf 
tgraf@tooelecity.org 

Dave McCall 
dmccall@tooelecity.org 

THE COUNCIL’S CORNER 
BY COUNCIL MEMBER MARESA MANZIONE 

City Council meetings are generally held the 1st and 3rd Wednesdays of every month at Tooele City Hall.  
Meetings are open to the public and are available through livestream on YouTube (Search “Tooele City Channel”). 

Meeting agendas, minutes, and video links for the meetings are available on our website tooelecity.org.  

Ed Hansen 
ehansen@tooelecity.org 
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     There are many ways to be involved in the Tooele City community! Summer is winding down and we have had several events that 
gave opportunities for residents to gather together. The July 4th events were well attended. From the triathlon, 5k, hot dog dinner and 
car show to concert and fireworks and the parade and rodeo, Tooele’s weeklong celebration continues to be a great community event 
that builds community pride. Fridays on Vine are weekly concerts (paid for by PAR money) that draw hundreds of people out to sing, 
dance, relax, and enjoy food from the food trucks. Although a couple concerts had to be cancelled due to rain, the bands who came to 
play were very complimentary of the crowds who attended the concerts. They enjoyed the fun atmosphere and audiences of Tooele. 

     Fall is coming up and there will be new opportunities to be involved – through high school sporting events, neighborhood clean-ups, 
food drives, and more. There will be an upcoming opportunity to comment on Mid-Valley Highway phase 2 that is being planned by 
UDOT and a Tooele Active Transportation Plan that is being developed through a state grant. I hope that part of community  
involvement also includes listening to or attending an occasional City Council or Planning Commission meeting. It is great to have people 
in the audience and to hear comment on possible solutions to 
issues we have in the community.  

     Another great way to be involved in the community is to shop 
local. When we shop at our local stores, more sales tax money 
stays in Tooele. Covid was a trying experience for everyone, but 
one of the good things that happened was that our residents 
shopped in Tooele more than they ever had before. This puts 
local money back into the local economy, rather than to Wasatch 
Front cities. The Tooele City Council is very committed to bolster-
ing the business community in Tooele.  

     We have recently had a Downtown Alliance Committee form 
and begin to plan events, renovation ideas, and economic  
expansion in our Downtown and Broadway areas. They have  
received over $450,000 in grant money so far to further these 
goals. Stop by some of our Main Street small businesses and see 
what they have to offer.  

     The Council is also recruiting other businesses that will benefit 
our community and give more shopping choice – restaurants and  
retail stores bring property tax revenue as well as much needed 
sales tax revenue to Tooele City.  

     Building a great community takes everyone! I hope you will 
find ways to be involved and invested in Tooele City. If you have 
ideas or solutions we love to hear them. 

~Maresa 
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TOOELE CITY “SETTLEMENT AGREEMENT” 

We have received many inquiries from our residents asking what 
the “Settlement Agreement” is all about. We have compiled a list of 
bullet points to summarize the Settlement Agreement. The Lawsuit 
and the subsequent Settlement Agreement continue to impact the 
finances and financial responsibility of the City. 

Summary of “The Lawsuit” with Tooele Associates over the 
Overlake development. 

In about 2001, Tooele Associates (TA) sued Tooele City, and  
the City countersued. Both TA and the City claimed the other  
had breached the Development Agreement for the Overlake  
subdivisions. The case was tried in the District Court in Salt Lake 
City in 2009. The jury decided both TA and the City had breached 
the Development Agreement. The net judgment was $21 million 
against the City. The City vigorously contested that result in court 
for five years, believing it unjust, but lost the appeals.  Just before 
arguing its last appeal to the Utah Supreme Court, the City and TA 
negotiated a settlement.   

Here are some of the main Settlement Agreement points: 

 The City made a cash payment toward the Judgment of about 
$2 million from existing City funds. 

 The City paid about $7 million of the Judgment by giving TA 
credits to 1,805 acre-feet of water rights, valued at $3,750 per 
credit. 

 The City obtained authorization from the State Legislature to 
bond for the remaining Judgment amount of about $12 million.  
The City used the bond proceeds to pay off the Judgment, and 
to save on judgment interest, and is now paying off the bond 
over 20 years. 

 The City gave TA an option to purchase an additional 1,495 
water rights credits at the same per-credit price. 

 The total water rights credits TA can get from the City is 3,300 
acre-feet. 

 The water rights credits purchased by TA can be used only in 
Overlake, and nowhere else within the City or outside the City. 

 The City accepted the roads and sidewalks in Overlake as built 
by TA, and completed 400 West with City funds. 

 The City approved TA’s zoning plan for the rest of Overlake, 
most of which was zoned R1-7 (single-family residential, 7,000 
square-foot minimum lots) as a holding zone, anticipating  
future rezones. 

 TA agreed to a cap or ceiling of 4,800 total dwellings in  
Overlake.  As of 2022, about 2,100 of the 4,800 dwellings have 
been built or approved to be built, with about 2,700 to go. 

 The North Tooele City Special Service District, which maintains 
the decorative public features of Overlake (e.g., street signs, 
street lights, boulevard landscaping), was shrunk to the existing 
approved Overlake subdivisions (i.e., phases 1A – 1G). 

 TA gets to buy treated wastewater from the City Water  
Reclamation Facility (aka sewer treatment plant) to irrigate The 
Links at Overlake golf course, at $20 per acre-foot. 

 All disputes between TA and the City about Overlake must be 
resolved out of court through mediation or arbitration. 

NEW TRAFFIC LIGHT and REDUCED SPEED LIMIT 
The new traffic light at Lodestone Way and Utah Avenue was 
energized and began operating on August 16, 2022.   This is 
the very first traffic light that is owned and  
operated by Tooele City. All other traffic lights that you see 
in City limits are on State Roads and the traffic lights are 
owned and operated by UDOT. The traffic light at Lodestone 
Way and Utah Avenue was installed as a result of the growth 
that has taken place at the Peterson  
Industrial Depot/Ninigret Depot. With the addition and  
expansion of several companies, such as Carvana and  
Plastic Ingenuity over the past few years, the number of 
large vehicles, employees, and traffic has increased in the 
area. 

With the new traffic light, the speed limit has been  
reduced on west Utah Avenue from 60 mph to 45 mph  
between the railroad tracks and the traffic light at SR112 
(1000 North).  

As always - when driving - please be attentive, safe, and 
courteous! Thank you! 

West Vine Street Sidewalk Project Update 
At approximately 470 West Vine Street, along the north side of the 
road, Tooele City applied for grant funding to have a new  
sidewalk installed along the property as part of a Safe Routes to 
School grant program through the State of Utah Department of  
Transportation (UDOT). The following is a timeline and update on 
that project: 

 In September of 2021 Tooele City was awarded $90,000 
through UDOT’s Safe Routes to School (SRTS) grant program 
to install a new sidewalk on Vine Street. 

 The funding was to become available at the start of Fiscal 
Year 23 (July 1, 2023). 

 The funding would cover construction of sidewalk, curb and 
gutter, as well as tree removal on the north side of Vine 
Street between Coleman Street and 400 West where a  
sidewalk “gap” exists. 

 Tree removal was necessary to complete the sidewalk and 
was desired by the property owner. With the blessing of 
UDOT and expectation of future reimbursement, Tooele City 
received competitive bids for tree removal and hoped to 
complete the entire project this summer (2022). 

 In early July 2022, UDOT informed Tooele City that their 
source of Federal funding for the project had changed the 
rules, causing significant changes to their grant program.  

 UDOT and Tooele City are confident we can find alternate 
funding for the project, but due to circumstances the  
project will not be completed prior to the start of this school 
year. 
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THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT OF TOOELE CITY PAR! 
     Thank you for your support of Fridays on Vine this year! It was a fun 
and exciting year, full of great performances. There were some new 
groups this season, such as Rewind and Whitney Lusk.  We also 
brought back some old favorites such as Carver Louis, Exit 99, and 
Peter Breinholt – just to name a few.  Be sure to join us again next  
summer for Fridays on Vine!        
     The Tooele City Arts Council organized Fridays on Vine, but it is made 
possible through the PAR (Parks, Arts and Recreation) program. The 
PAR program also provides art classes and workshops, children’s theater, 
park improvements (such as pickleball courts—see the photo below), and 
grants to community art organizations such as Tooele Valley Theatre and 
the Tooele Arts Festival. 
     The PAR program is funded with a 1/10 of 1% tax that the voters  

approved in 2004 and reauthorized in 2012.  To break that down, 1/10  of 1% is only 1 cent 
for every $10.00! You have the opportunity to renew the PAR program this November 
which will allow these types of concerts and programs to continue.   

      
Watch for this language on the ballot this November:  

Tooele City Proposition #6—Parks, Arts, and Recreation (PAR) Tax: 
“Shall Tooele City, Utah, reauthorize a 1/10th of 1% sales and use tax to fund cultural 

facilities, cultural organizations, and recreational facilities in Tooele City?” 

Thanks again for your support! 

 

 

 

 

On August 8, 2022, 24 families participated in our Free Family Activity—Pickleball!  
Ninety-four (94) individuals took turns playing pickleball against one another. Six (6) 
pickleball instructors gave lessons on the basic rules of pickleball and a short  
demonstration of how to play.  Families took turns playing pickleball while the instructors 
continued to help and give pointers. Each registered family received 2 racquets, 2 balls, 
racquet tape, and a printed instruction sheet with the rules. It was a fun night! The  
Pickleball courts at Elton Park were made possible through Parks, Arts, and Recreation 
(PAR).  For more information about PAR or our monthly Family Activities visit our  
website tooelecity.org.  

Funding may be used for capital  
improvements and operations of  
publically owned/operated amenities 
such as, but not limited to: 

 Parks 
 Playing Fields/Courts 
 Trails 
 Playgrounds 
 Pavilions 

Funding may be used to support municipal or 
non-profit organizations providing programs 
such as, but not limited to: 

 Youth Groups 
 Museums 
 Theater groups 
 Festivals 
 Fridays on Vine and other Concerts 
 Art Classes/Workshops 
 Arts Councils  



 

 

 

PRATT AQUATIC CENTER 

55 N. 200 W., Tooele | 435-882-3247  
tooelecity.org 
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Pool re-opens Tuesday September 6th for Regular Hours 
(School Year Schedule). 
 

Fall Lifeguard Class 
Pre-test Tuesday September20th 6:30pm.  Classes are Tues and 
Thurs 6:30pm-9:30pm starting September 27th. Ends Oct.27th 

Course fee is $125. Work for Tooele City & take the class for free. 
*Must be 16 to work for Tooele City.    
 

School year Swim Lesson dates: 
Classes are Mon-Thurs (8 lessons—40 minutes each lesson) 
5pm or 5:45pm 

 Session 1 September 12-22 
(Online Registration is open) 

 Session 2 October 10-20  

 Session 3 November 7-17 
 

Look at what we offer!  Public Swimming, Lap Swimming, 
Current/Water Walking, Water Aerobics, Competitive 
Swimming, Birthday Parties, Facility Rentals, and More! 

Visit tooelecity.org for hours and for more information. 

Tooele Valley Museum 
For more information or to make an appointment 
for visits go online to tooelevalleymuseum.com or 
call 435-882-2386 or 435-843-2143. 
 

Tooele Pioneer Museum 
For more information or to make an appointment for visits  
call (435) 882-3168 or go online to tooelepioneermuseum.org. 
 

DUP Museum 
Year round appointments, special tours, or large groups call 
435-496-0803 (Judy) or 435-830-9493 (Dorothy) or visit 
www.duptooeleco.org. 
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128 W. VINE ST. | 435-882-2181 
TOOELELIBRARY.ORG 

 
 
 
 
 

Visit tooelecity.org for more information about the free  
programs, classes, and special events available at the Library! 

 
 

   DIGITAL ME 

    ADULT TECHNOLOGY TRAINING 
    at the Tooele City Library 

 
FREE CLASSES IN SEPTEMBER 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Call the Library to register and to get more information. 

This event will be held October 26—29 at the Tooele 
Valley Museum. Tooele City is looking for sponsors 
and volunteers. To sign up or for more information 
visit tooelecity.org.  Event will be free to the public to 
attend. Questions? Contact Holly at Tooele City at 
435-843-2141 or hollyt@tooelecity.org. 

Creep it real this year and sign up to 
be a sponsor or volunteer at the  

2022 Save Family Dinner Drive-Thru 

 

 

 

 

 
 

FOOD, FUN, AND PRIZES FOR THE ENTIRE FAMILY 

To learn more about this event and to register,  

follow SAVE FAMILY DINNER TOOELE on Facebook. 

Missing something in your parenting tool box? 
Join us for a FREE 5 week parenting workshop! 

 
 

 
Tuesday nights  

Starting on September 13—October 11, 2022 
6:30 p.m. at Tooele City Hall, 90 North Main St., Tooele 
Registration:  melissab@tooelecity.org or 435-843-2185 

Increase Protective Factors 
Decrease Risk Factors 
Strengthen Family Bonds 

Anger Management 
Setting Boundaries 
Kids will join on the 4th session 

$50 Gift Card for completing course | Weekly Prizes | Yummy Nachos 
Evidence and Research Based Program  

 

Guiding Good Choices 

  

Toddler Time 

Come giggle, sing, run, and play — Free for ages 2—5 

September 13, 20, & 27 | 10 am—11 am 

Dow James Building 

(438 W. 400 N.) 

Register at tooelecity.org 

Questions? Call 435-843-2141 or hollyt@tooeelcity.org 

Sponsored by Tooele City and the Tooele City Library 

JOIN US FOR DINNER! 

SEPTEMBER 12 ●  5 - 7 PM 

FREE TO FAMILIES OF ALL AGES 

Internet Safety 
Wellness on the Web 
Exploring the Internet 

Mobile Accessibility 
Microsoft PowerPoint 
Introduction to Email 

Now open Saturdays!!!   
Visit us on Saturdays 
from 10 a.m.—2:00 p.m. 

EXCITING 
NEWS! 
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APPLY TODAY 
www.utahca.org 

 

FREE PRESCHOOL FOR CHILDREN 0 - 5 

29th Annual 
American Heritage Festival 

Mountain Man Rendezvous & 
Black Powder Fun Shoot 

September 23-25, 2022 

Tooele City Complex (Dow James) 
438 West 400 North, Tooele 

Primitive Dress Contest • Knife and Hawk Throw • Archery 
Black Powder Shoot • Trade Blankets  •  Games • Food 

Dutch Oven Cook-off • Candy Cannon • Fun for the Whole Family 

For more information call: Booshway (435) 841-7871 
Segundo (435) 849-9273, or Chairman (801) 554-0527 

ARTISTY IN GEMS 
2022 Tooele Gem and Mineral Society 

2022 ANNUAL GEM, MINERAL, 

FOSSIL & JEWELRY SHOW 

 

September 23-25, 2022 

Friday & Saturday 10 AM - 7 PM,  

Sunday 10 AM - 4 PM 

Dow James Building | 438 W 400 N, Tooele 

Free Admission  

Facebook.com/TooeleGemSociety 

Friday, September 30, 2022 |  12 p.m. to 2 p.m. 
Tooele Senior Center Parking Lot 

59 East Vine Street, Tooele 

Tooele County Senior Services invites you to help fight 
fraud and reduce possible identity theft by properly  
disposing of documents with personal information such 
as social security numbers, medical history, credit card 
information, and junk mail for credit card offers.   

For more info., please call (435) 277-2420. This FREE event 
is Open to the Public!  LIMIT 5 boxes per vehicle. 

Car Show 
Entry 

BBQ Comp 
Entry 

PAGE 6 

Dealing with Dementia 
A free four-hour workshop for family caregivers that presents 
effective strategies for Dealing with Dementia. 
 

Friday, September 16, 2022         Register by Wed., Sept. 14th 
8:30 am - 12:30 pm         To Register Call 435-277-2420 
Tooele County Health Dept.          
 

                                Receive a resource guidebook to take home 

 

 2022 HOUSEHOLD  
HAZARDOUS WASTE 
COLLECTION DAY 
 

SEPTEMBER 10, 2022 

9:00 AM UNTIL NOON 

CLEAN HARBORS BLDG 
2150 N. 470 E., TOOELE  

 

 

NO ELECTRONIC WASTE ACCEPTED THIS YEAR 

ITEMS NOT ACCEPTED:  Business Waste, Containers  
larger than 5 gallons, Explosives, Ammunition, Radioactive 
Waste, Compressed Gas Cylinders 
 

SPONSORED BY:   
Tooele County Health Department, CleanHarbors, and 
Tooele City 

Service Began August 8th! 
Introducing UTA On Demand in Tooele County! 
UTA On Demand can take you wherever you want to go.  You 
can travel anywhere within the zone or connect to transit to 
travel beyond it.  For more information visit  
rideuta.com/ondemand 

 

Take UTA On Demand to places like: 
Grantsville High School, Northpointe Medical Clinic, Tooele Youth  
Center, and connect to UTAH transit at Benson Grist Mill Park & Ride. 
 

Download the UTA On Demand App Now!  Available on the AppStore 
and Google Play.  New Users get 10 rides free! 
 

Call 435-843-4114 to get help with the app, set up your account, or to 
book a shared ride. 
 

Hours of Service:  7:00 a.m.—7:00 p.m. Mon—Fri. No service Sat/Sun. 
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HOME ENERGY ASSISTANCE TARGET PROGRAM 
 

The HEAT Program will be offering a Cooling Program benefit for a 
limited time beginning April 1, 2022. Historically, HEAT eligible clients 
are only able to receive one utility assistance benefit per program year 
(October 1-September 30). This year, there was additional funding 
that allowed a second round of benefits for HEAT eligible  
households. Clients may apply for a HEAT Program benefit between 
October 1, 2021—March 31, 2022 AND a Cooling Program benefit  
between April 1, 2022—September 30, 2022. The Cooling Program 
benefit includes all of the same utilities as the HEAT Program 
(electricity, gas, propane, wood, coal, oil, etc.). 
 

In addition to the HEAT and Cooling Program, there is also a Water  
Assistance to HEAT eligible households for a limited time. From  
October 1, 2021—March 31, 2022, clients were only able to receive 
Water Assistance if they were in danger of having their water shut off 
or were already without water. Beginning April 1, 2022, ALL HEAT  
eligible households will be able to apply for Water Assistance  
regardless of their water account status. 

BUSINESS LICENSES REQUIRED IN TOOELE CITY: 
Anyone offering a SERVICE from their home, for compensation, requires a Tooele City 
Business License. Please call the Tooele City Business License Specialist at 435-843‐2110 for 
more information or go to tooelecity.org and choose DEPARTMENTS>BUSINESS  
LICENSING from the menu for business info in Tooele City limits. 
 

INFO on DOOR-TO-DOOR SOLICITORS 
ALL door‐to‐door solicitors (Itinerant/Transient Merchants) must be licensed with Tooele 
City and must have a 2022 GREEN Tooele City ID Badge on and in plain sight. If a solicitor is 
not wearing a badge, please call 435-843-2110 or Dispatch at 435-882‐5600 (after 5:00 p.m. 
and on weekends). Please be sure to give a complete description of the individual(s) and 
the direction they are headed.  Thank you! 

ORDINANCE COMPLIANCE REMINDERS 
Friendly reminder pertaining to trash/debris items: 
Section 8-4-4-1(b) and (e) of Tooele City code states these will be deemed a 
nuisance: (b) the accumulation of garbage, refuse, or unsightly or  
deleterious objects or structures upon real property, unless contained in 

connection with an association lawfully situated and licensed for the same; (e) any other  
unsightly or deleterious condition that gives rise to a threat to human health or safety;   
Any garbage/debris/unsightly objects must be properly disposed of within a timely manner. 
 

Friendly reminder pertaining to inoperable/abandoned vehicles: 
Section 8-4-4-1(c) and (d) of Tooele City code states such vehicles will be deemed a nuisance: (a) 
junked, wrecked, or inoperable motor vehicles upon real property, for longer than 72 house, 
except that up to 2 such vehicles or parts thereof may be stored within an enclosed building or 
completely screened by a sight-obscuring fence. (d) Abandoned motor vehicles.   
Only two inoperable motor vehicles may be kept and must be placed behind a screened fence, 
or in an enclosed building. Vehicle coverings are not considered in compliance with this code. 
 

The full text of the above referenced City Code can be found on our website  
tooelecity.org. You may also contact the Tooele City Ordinance Enforcement Officer 
at 435-843-2164 if you have questions or for more information. 

 

 

 

After over 21 years of  

seasonal and full-time work 

with the Tooele City Parks 

& Recreation Department, 

Gene Rael retired in July 

2022. He was involved in 

the maintenance of our 

facilities, and particularly took pride in caring 

for the baseball fields. He often worked  

behind the scenes at various events such as the 

Arts Festival and 4th of July celebration. 

Thank you for your many dedicated years of 

service Gene! You will be missed!   

RESERVE THE NEIGHBORHOOD CLEANUP 
TRAILER FOR THE NATIONAL DAY OF SERVICE 

(OBSERVED THIS YEAR ON SEPT. 10, 2022) 

NEIGHBORHOOD CLEAN UP TRAILER! 
The #TakePrideTooele Cleanup Trailer is  

available for residents to use at no cost!  The 
trailer is stocked with tools to help residents 
clean up their neighborhoods!  Reserve the 

trailer for your neighborhood at tooelecity.org. 

          WE NEED YOUR HELP! 
 

You can help keep our parks and playgrounds looking 
good by identifying and reporting problems.   

 
Helping out is easy: 1. Visit tooelecity.org;  
2. Click on the Parks and Recreation home 
page (found under City Departments);  3. 
Under the Quick Links Menu find the 
Parks & Facility Maintenance Request link 

or look for the icon;  4. Fill out the form and describe 
the problem or your suggestion; and,  5. Submit. 
 We encourage residents, if you SEE SOMETHING, SAY 

SOMETHING! We spend thousands of tax payer  
dollars each year to repair vandalism and clean up 
graffiti. Please help us try to stop this and if you see 
suspicious behavior, call dispatch immediately at  
435-882-5600.  Tooele City offers a $250 REWARD for 
information that leads to the arrest of the person(s) 
responsible for graffiti or vandalism. Contact the 
Tooele City Police Dept. with information about  
graffiti or vandalism or go online to tooelecity.org and 
choose “Make a Report” from the Quick Links Menu 
on the Police Department’s webpage. 

Congratulations and  

Thank You Gene Rael! 

As the temperatures start to cool down don’t forget to adjust the 
timer on your automatic irrigation / sprinkler systems. Lawns and 
gardens do not need as much water in the Fall as they do in the 
Summer. Shorter watering intervals conserves water for all of us 
and saves you money! 



 NINETY NORTH MAIN SEPTEMBER 2022 

 
 
 
 
 

September’s Calendar of Events 
 

 

1  Tooele Valley Wind Ensemble Concert at Clarke N. Johnsen Jr. 
High 7pm. Free Admission. Visit tooelevalleywindensemble.org 

3 Elevate Your Health Festival 9 am - 3 pm at 156 E 2000 N, 
Tooele and Young People in Recovery Annual 5K Run for  
Recovery 7:30 am. For more info call 435-500-0711 (Festival) or 
435-339-7857 (5K). 

3 Food Addicts Anonymous 12 Step Program. Meets every  
Saturday at 8:30 a.m. Tooele Pioneer Museum (47 E. Vine 
Street—enter off of Garden Street). For more information  
contact Barbara at 801-694-5232. Meetings available in person 
or by Zoom. 

5 Labor Day— City Offices Closed 
 Reminder Garbage will not be picked up on Monday, Sept. 5th.  

Trash Pick-Up Services will be delayed one day that week 
starting with the holiday. 

7 City Council Meeting at City Hall 7 pm 
10 Bark in the Park at the Aquatic Center Park 10 am - Noon 
10 Household Hazardous Waste Collection Day.  Visit  

tooelehealth.org for more information. 
10 Day of Service (Observed). Inspire unity and millions of acts of 

kindness and service for 9/11.  Visit JustServe.org for volunteer 
and service opportunities in our area. 

11 9/11 Patriot Day 
12 2022 Save Family Dinner Drive-Thru 5-7 pm, More information 

on Facebook at SAVE FAMILY DINNER TOOELE 
13 Toddler Time at the Dow James Building 10 am - 11 am.  

Register at tooelecity.org. 
13 Guiding Good Choices Workshop Session 1 at City Hall 6:30 pm 
14 Planning Commission Meeting at City Hall 7 pm 
16 Dealing with Dementia workshop. Call 435-277-2420 for more 

information and to register. 
21 City Council Meeting at City Hall 7 pm 
21 DAV Meetings the 3rd Wednesday of every month at the Tooele 

Pioneer Museum (47 E. Vine Street) at 7 pm. Call 435-840-0547 
or 435-830-8487 for more information. All Veterans and  
spouses welcome! 

23—25  American Heritage Festival, Mountain Man Rendezvous & 
Black Powder Fun Shoot and Gem, Mineral, Fossil, & Jewelry 
Show at the Dow James Complex 

23 Halloween Craft Workshop at City Hall. Register online at  
tooelecity.org before September 12th. 

24 TCAR Pickleball Tournament at Elton Park. For info and to  
register call 435-882-7444. 

28 Planning Commission Meeting at City Hall 7 pm 
October 3   Monday with the Mayor at City Hall 7 pm. Topic: PAR 

@tooelecity 

Tooele City Corporation 
90 North Main Street 

Tooele, UT  84074 
435-843-2100 

www.tooelecity.org 
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Dow James Memorial 
We are accepting donations for a new memorial to 
be placed at the Dow James Park to honor Lauren 
Dow and Daniel James. More information about 
these men can be found on our website,  
tooelecity.org.  There is an account setup at  
City Hall to accept donations to make this memorial 
a reality.  You can donate by calling the Tooele City 
Finance Department at 435-843-2150; come to City 
Hall in person at 90 North Main Street, Tooele; or 
mail a check to Tooele City Corporation, PO Box 89, 
Tooele, UT  84074 (please indicate on the check 
that the payment is for the Dow James Memorial). 
You can also Venmo @TVFD-Association.  Thank 
you for your support and generosity! 

HERE ARE SOME OF OUR CURRENT OPENINGS.  THESE ARE SOME 

OF OUR MORE DIFFICULT POSITIONS TO FILL!  APPLY TODAY! 

 WATER DISTRIBUTION OPERATOR 

 WATER RECLAMATION PLANT OPERATOR 

 PUBLIC WORKS INSPECTOR 

 AND MANY MORE! 

National Preparedness Month 
is an observance each  
September to raise awareness 
about the importance of  
preparing for disasters and 
emergencies that could happen 
at any time. Visit READY.GOV/
SEPTEMBER to learn how you 
can be prepared for disasters. 

READY.GOV/SEPTEMBER 

Visit TCEM.ORG and sign up for Tooele Alerts 

to be notified in cases of emergency. 

www.tooelecity.org/jobs 

NOW HIRING 


